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December 11, 2023 

 

Senator Stephen Meredith, Co-Chair 

Representative Kimberly Moser, Co-Chair 

c/o DeeAnn Wenk 

Interim Joint Committee on Health, Welfare, and Family Services 

Legislative Research Commission 

183, Capitol Annex 

Frankfort KY 40601 

 

Re: 902 KAR 45:190E. Hemp-derived cannabinoid products; packaging and labeling 

requirements.  

 

Dear Co-Chairs Meredith and Moser: 

 

 Following the testimonies of Katelyn Wiard with the U.S. Hemp Roundtable and Jim 

Higdon, co-founder of Cornbread Hemp, before the Administrative Regulation Review 

Subcommittee regarding 902 KAR 45:190E, Hemp-derived cannabinoid products; packaging 

and labeling requirements, the Department for Public Health proposes the attached agency 

amendment to 902 KAR 45:190E. Changes to the administrative regulation include revising the 

definition of “infused” to remove the word “concentrate”, correcting the federally legal 

allowable amount of THC in products to 0.3% or less, lowering the ratio of cannabinoid to THC 

from twenty-five (25) to one (1) to fifteen (15) to one (1), and revising the labeling requirements.  

 

Please feel free to contact Julie Brooks at the department at (502) 229-3377 if you have any 

questions about this administrative regulation. 
 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Lucie Estill 

Staff Assistant 

Office of Legislative and Regulatory Affairs 



[Type here] 

 

cc: Emily Caudill, Administrative Regulations Compiler 

 


